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Board meeting Minutes
Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association

Board of Directors Meeting
January 21, 2010
President Mona Dohman called the January Meeting of the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association to order at 10:30 A.M. at the Headquarters Offices of the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association.

Roll call for elected Board Members.
Present: President Mona Dohman, Chief John Bolduc. Chief Bob Jacobson, Chief Ron Sager, Chief Dave Thomalla, Director Cari  Gerlicher, Chief Jim Crace, Chief Dana Waldron, Chief Hugo McPhee, Chief Gordon Ramsay, Chief Rick Wyffels, and Chief Tim Brennan.

Not Present: Chief Jeff McCormick, Chief Pete Jansky, and Chief Rob Yant.

Guests and Staff present: 

Sue Dion, FSN; Harlan Johnson, Staff; Mary Henning, Staff; and Eric Hyland, Legislative Representative.
President Mona Dohman asked Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association Chaplain Dan Carlson to provide the invocation.

Guests welcomed to the Board meeting:

The Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association Board of Directors welcomed Sue Dion, Director of the Law Enforcement Family Support Network, who provided an update of her organization. She reported a goal to provide law enforcement Orientation for family members, provide outreach tools in four Web-based modules; in service training to law enforcement agencies and family academies when requested. They have received funding from the St. Paul Police Foundation. Further announcements will follow in March.

President’s Report:
The motion to endorse Col. Mark Dunaski, Chief of the Minnesota State Patrol was presented in request form to the Board as a follow up to his announcement to run for Fourth Vice President of the IACP. Motion passed unanimously. Chief Dunaski is the current Chair of the IACP State and Provincial Division. M/S/P Chief Crace / Chief Thomalla
Consent agenda:

Items removed from the consent agenda were removed for discussion. A motion was made to accept the Agenda including consent items as presented. Agenda was passed.  

Secretary Report: 

Chief Dave Thomalla, Assn Secretary, presented the minutes for approval after corrections and additions were made.     M/S/P Chief Brennan / Chief Sager

Treasurers Report;

Treasurer Dir Gerlicher presented the financial report, and request to pay bills. Dir Gerlicher reported that for 2009 the Association will finish the fiscal year 2009 in positive numbers.  M/S/P Chief McPhee / Chief Sager 

Dir Gerlicher presented the list of members and the board requested that new members be listed in C-notes after each meeting and to approve the new membership applications as presented. M/S/P Chief Waldron / Chief Sager

Voting

Chief David Magsam


            Battle Lake Police Department 
Chief Jeff Long



Edina Police Department 

 

Associate



Deputy Chief David Kvam


Maplewood Police Department 
Chief Deputy John Holtz


Swift Co Sheriffs Office

Asst Chief Michael Smith


DOC Fugitive Apprehension Unit

CriMNet and DVS Report:  
Chief Sager, the Association representative to both CriMNet and DVS, reported on a concern for line officers about the color scheme for 2011 license plate tabs, the concern is that the colors look too close to the 2009 tag and officers at first glance are stopping cars with what they believe are expired tabs and finding that the tabs are current. DVS was advised of the concern. Chief Sager asked to provide an update for Cnotes when appropriate to do so.

1. Legal/legislative

Chief Ramsay and the Association Legislative Representative Eric Hyland presented an update of legislative concerns:

(1) PERA – recommends that the Association members pay attention to PERA Board elections. Significant changes are possible to the current retirement structure, but no bill has been presented as of yet. Recommend that PERA website be linked to the Association website for easy access to members.

(2) Ignition Interlock. Board agreed to support the ignition interlock and was supportive with the possible elimination of the B-Card provision. Our Association has always been on record as supporting tougher laws for safer highways.


(3) Association supports Community right to install and use red light cameras

M/S/P Dir Gerlicher/ Chief Waldron to accept the legislative recommendations.

Regional Rep Committee. 

Chief McPhee reported on the January quarterly meeting of the Regional Reps. Four new members attend the meeting. See minutes that were provided.

A report from the Regional Reps indicated a desire to allow for absentee voting for Association elections and questions and after much discussion, Chief Sager was appointed to chair an ad hoc committee to research and report their finding at the next board meeting for consideration by the board to allow absentee voting as a by-laws change for the 2010 Business meeting.

Foundation; 

Dir Gerlicher updated the Board on the upcoming Foundation Gala slated for February 25, 2010. She reiterated that the gala, though advertised as “black tie” included dark suit or dress uniform for men and slacks for women.

Executive Director Report.

(1) Harlan Johnson presented his written report to the Board and in addition sought clarification on the Midyear SACOP Conference. In the past the 1st Vice President attended along with the SACOP Representative. Last year President Mona Dohman was not allowed to attend because of financial concerns. This year funds are available and the Board passed motion that President Mona Dohman, 1st Vice President John Bolduc, the Executive Director and SACOP Representative Chief Scott Knight attend the midyear SACOP Conference in Washington D.C.                      M/S/P Chief Sager / Chief McPhee

(2) The joint computer server for our assn and three other tenants is in need of replacement. The cost for a new server was not in the 2010 budget, but needs to be replaced. New server ordered and the chiefs’ assn will pay for 20% of the cost.

(3) Mr. Adam Kelly from Shorewood, Minnesota approached the Association with a royalty agreement to participant in a buying discount club; it is/will be called “Adam 12 Network”. It is an online discount coupon service available to our members to download and print as needed. In return, the Association would receive a royalty for each coupon used and at no cost to Association or members, Concept contract was shared with the assn. Co-Counsel for review. If accepted we would encourage chiefs to give to people in their departments for their personal use.

2. Items from the floor

Board recommended that staff publish request for awards for ETI banquet.

3. Old business

4. New business

(1) Bylaw change regarding chaplain duties as defined in the current bylaws. Changes would clarify mission and give clear direction to the Chaplain. Motion to bring changes to the 2010 Assn Business Meeting for bylaws change vote as requested by Chaplain Carlson.                                M/S/P Chief Jacobson / Chief McPhee   (Chaplain’s Report)

In the meantime, a motion that board temporarily assign duties to Chaplain until permanent vote on bylaw change at the 2010 Business meeting. M/S/P Chief Sager / Dir Gerlicher

(2)  President Mona Dohman announced that the February Board meeting would be held on February 25, 2010 10:30 AM in Woodbury to coincide with the Gala.

(3) Motion to allow staff to use limited Association resources if requested by Chief Dunaski for assistance with his campaign. Assistance would be in the form of staff support, website, etc. but not to include financial support. M/S/P Chief McPhee / Director Gerlicher

Motion to Adjourn M/S/P Chief Crace / Chief Thomalla 12:41 PM 

Respectfully submitted to Chief David Thomalla, Secretary

By Exec. Dir. Harlan Johnson
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